River Place South Housing Corporation (RPSHC)
DRAFT Minutes From the Board of Directors’ Meeting
Tuesday, September 29, 2020
In Attendance – Board of Directors
· Janice Mays, President (In Meeting Room and Via Zoom)
· Waqas Ali, Vice President (Via Zoom)
· Sara Shahade, Secretary (In Meeting Room and Via Zoom)
· James McInerney, III, Treasurer (Via Zoom)
· Lauren Hall, Director (In Meeting Room and Via Zoom)
· Vikram Reddy, Director (Via Zoom)
· Richard Villegas, Director (Via Zoom)
In Attendance – Property and Financial Management
· Joette Waters, General Manager (In Meeting Room and Via Zoom)
In Attendance – Shareholders (All Via Zoom)
· Darci Brown, Unit 719
· Jefferson Crew, Unit 608

· Marisa Fond, Unit 639

· Charlotte Fu, Unit 430
· Nancy Greenberg, Unit 542

· Rhonda Harvey, Unit 1106

· Richard Hess, Unit 920

· Karen Imler, Unit 1111

· Jim Jaffe, Unit 827

· Crystal Jobe, Unit 1007

· Karium Kawakibi, Unit 511

· Bonnie Kline, Unit 929
· Cheyanne Li, Unit 844

· James McKinney, Unit 408

· Sam Ozeck, Unit 1019

· Ellen Schilling, Unit 636

· Freddie Smith, Unit  626
· Jim Wolf, Unit 547
· George Zhang, Unit 925 & 944

· Elaine Jaffe, Unit 827
I. Call to Order
The Board of Directors of the River Place South Housing Corporation held the monthly Board Meeting on Tuesday, September 29, 2020.  The meeting was convened via Zoom as a result of the social distancing requirement associated with COVID-19.  Management and a few Board members were in attendance in the Meeting Room.  Board President Janice Mays called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.
II. Shareholder Participation

Management and the Board of Directors provided responses to questions and comments raised by the following:
· Richard Hess of Unit 920 inquired if there was any follow up or fall out after the virtual owners’ call that took place approximately three weeks ago. Additionally, Mr. Hess asked if an agenda had been posted for the September 29th Board Meeting, and if a resident can suggest agenda topics for Board meetings.
· Karim Kawakibi of Unit 511 requested an update concerning the land lease matter with Monday Properties.

· Cheyanne Li of Unit 844 also requested an updated concerning the land lease.

· Karen Imler of Unit 1111 reported her concern with the issues raised by Ms. Kline about the corporation advertising units for lease outside of the office; and supports the corporation’s efforts to do whatever is necessary to rent the units. requested that shareholders also be permitted to advertise their units for lease in the same manner.
· Marissa Fond of Unit 639 expressed her interest in receiving an update about the land lease matter.
· Jacob Jaffe of Unit 827 requested reimbursement for carpet cleaning following the pest control in August, and indicated he sent a letter to the management office in August.
· Rhonda Harvey of Unit 1106 stated she would email suggestions to the Board of Directors regarding future Board meeting agendas.
· Ellen Schilling of Unit 636 also requested an update concerning the land lease matter.
· Jim Wolf of Unit 547 reported the property has a Walk Score of 65%, which is far less than other buildings in the complex.  Mr. Wolf expressed his concern about having such a low Walk Score, and encouraged other residents to reach out to Google Maps to report the building’s amenities.

· Crystal Jobe of Unit 1007 also requested an update concerning the land lease matter. 

· Charlotte Fu of Unit 430 inquired if there are set charges for in-unit services, and sought clarity about what work the on-site staff is able to perform.
· Bonnie Kline of Unit 926 reported many shareholders are dissatisfied with how the corporation advertised for corporation-owned units, and many feel there is a conflict of interest. 

III. Approval of Meeting Minutes
The Board of Directors agreed by unanimous consent to defer approval of the June 30, 2020 and July 28, 2020 meeting minutes until their next meeting.
IV. Approval of the Agenda
Lauren Hall moved to approve the September 29, 2020 Board Meeting agenda as amended.  Sara Shahade seconded, and the motion carried unanimously (7-0-0).
V. President’s Report
A. The capital façade project that was delayed due to COVID-19 will resume in spring 2021, as it is work that is weather dependent.
B. The cooperative’s rental portfolio has slowed, as many of the student rentals are no longer in place.  The cooperative is working purposefully not to challenge any other units for rent in the building.
C. Additional payments were being made on the 10-year loan during the month of September 2020.  Some owners have inquired about selling some cooperative-owned units to help pay back the loan.  However, that is not an option, as the rental units were used as collateral for the loan. 
  VI. Treasurer’s Report
Mr. McInerney reported year-to-date revenue exceeds expenses.  Utilities and maintenance are under budget.  Reserve income continues to increase.  Cash flow is down due to the rental units not renting as quickly as they had previously. However, the cooperative is in a favorable financial position overall.
VII. Owners Association (OA) Report
Ms. Mays reported the following information:
A. An opening date has not yet been set for the fitness center.

B. The OA attempted to bring fitness instructors to the community for outdoor classes.  However, for various reasons, they could not provide on-site services.  But the OA is working with Anytime Fitness and Gold’s Gym to enable residents to obtain discounted memberships at local gyms.
C. The Board has hired someone to help with the Association’s website.  Approved minutes are being uploaded to the site.
D. They have developed a system and procedures for documenting comfort and service animals in the community.
E. Extra patrols are occurring in the evenings to help monitor things during COVID.  The arrangement will continue through the end of December.
F. While trying to plan the entry gaterepairs, a water issue was discovered.  Many of the circuits for the gates are underground.  When the gate runs, the circuits short out.  Therefore, some rebuilding will be required as part of the repairs.
G. Mr. Ali suggested that the OA begin broadcasting their meetings via Zoom as a benefit to shareholders.  Ms. Hall stated the OA meetings have been held via Zoom since COVID.  However, they have not been broadcast publicly.  She further explained that the President of the Owners Association interprets the documents, as that the OA is made up of representatives of the buildings.  Ms. Hall stated she would raise the suggestion from Mr. Ali during the next OA meeting.
VIII. Management Report
A. The last heavy-duty cleaning of the common areas was performed at the beginning of September.  The cleanings will continue with disinfectants twice a month due to the upcoming flu season.
B. Pest control is now being performed by the in-house staff to help achieve cost savings.  Management purchased the necessary supplies for the effort.
C. Capital reserve projects have been postponed due to COVID.
D. The second payment for the rental portfolio Arlington County Taxes is due on Monday, October 5th, and will be paid through the tax escrow account.
E. The boiler switchover will take place on Thursday, October 1st.  The heat will not be immediately turned on.  However, the boilers will be on and ready for heat at the appropriate time.
F. The dryer vent cleaning for the 11th floor was completed in August 2020.
G. The horizontal shaft cleaning was performed - an action that had not been performed for some time since they were not discovered until the vertical shafts were being cleaned.  The expense was unbudgeted, but necessary. 
H. Five valves on the fire pump were replaced during the week of September 21st after the fire inspection was performed.
I. Smoking issues continue around the building despite the posted signs.  Violators are addressed directly when they can be identified.  Otherwise, letters are sent to entire floors.
J. There is one riser left to be replaced that will require some of the wall to be removed.  Therefore, the project will be postponed during COVID-19.
K. Management is looking at options for renting versus purchasing a trash compactor for the cooperative.
L. The rental portfolio for the cooperative is currently at 85%.  However, it has been difficult to maintain renters as a result of people losing jobs, being out of school, or finding cheaper rentals.  Some people have moved up to the Ballston area where rents are higher, but there are greater benefits and amenities being offered.  Management is advertising in multiple manners, including with the local military and on bulletin boards.  A website is also being developed.  The rentals benefit the entire cooperative, with every effort made to ensure they do not interfere with individual unit rentals.  Ms. Hall suggested using Facebook Ads.
IX. Old Business

A. Land Lease Update: Mr. Ali reported, there has been a standing Land Lease Advisory Committee comprised of  members from all four buildings.  The committee continues to explore possible options regarding a win-win solution to the land lease that is scheduled to expire in 2052, and is interested in hearing what solutions shareholders are open to.  
B. Façade Project Update: Please see Section V.A of these minutes.
C. Bank Loan: Please see Section V.C of these minutes. 

X. Adjournment

The September 29, 2020 Board Meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.  The next Board Meeting will be convened on Tuesday, November 10, 2020. 
These minutes were respectfully drafted and submitted by:
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